
October 16, 2017 
 

 The Municipal Council for the Municipality of the County of Pictou met for a special meeting of 
Council in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Administration Building on Monday, October 16, 2017 at 
9:30 p.m. 
 
PRESENT 
 
 Dist.   1 Clr. Don Butler 
    2 Clr. Deborah Wadden 
    3 Clr. Darla MacKeil 
    4 Clr. Ronald Baillie 
    5 Deputy Warden Murray 
                7 Clr. David Parker 
    8 Clr. Larry Turner 
    9 Clr. Peter Boyles 
  10 Clr. Randy Palmer            
              11 Clr. Andy Thompson 
              12 Clr. Chester Dewar 
 
ABSENT 
    6 Warden Robert Parker (Out of Province) 
 
IN ATTENDANCE 
 
 Brian Cullen, CAO/Municipal Clerk-Treasurer 

Carolyn MacIntosh, Deputy Municipal Clerk 
 Karen E. Cornish, Deputy Municipal Treasurer 
 Ebon MacMillan, P.Eng.; Director of Public Works and Development 
 Jane Johnson, Recording Secretary 
 
MOTION – VEHICLE TENDERS 
 
 It was moved by Clr. Dewar and seconded by Clr. D. Parker that Council accept the 
recommendation of the Financial Services Committee and accept the tender received from Highland Ford 
Sales Limited in the amount of $33,925.00+ HST/vehicle for the purchase of two (2) ½ ton trucks. 
 Motion carried. 
 
MOTION – ABERCROMBIE WASTEWATER EXTENSION TENDERS 
 
 It was moved by Clr. Turner and seconded by Clr. Thompson that Council accept the 
recommendation of the Financial Services Committee and award the contract for the Abercrombie 
Wastewater Extension Project to C. F. Construction Limited for the tender price of $1,490,014.50 + HST, 
subject to receipt of the required permit from NS Environment. 
 Motion carried. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
 It was moved by Clr. D. Parker and seconded by Clr. MacKeil that the meeting adjourn. 
 Motion carried.  (9:35 p.m.) 

 
 Robert Parker 

Warden 
 

 Brian Cullen 
Municipal Clerk 


